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 ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE ENVIRONMENTAL SANITATION COMMITTEE: 
REFUSE MANAGEMENT, SANITATION AND PROHIBITION OF ALMS BEGGING   

 
The attention of the Environmental Sanitation Committee has been drawn to the 
unkempt and unsightly state of various refuse dump sites on campus.  To this end, the 
Committee wishes to bring the following information to the attention of the University 
community that: 
 
REFUSE 

i) Each building (residential, office, worship centres, commercial ventures) on 
campus must procure a refuse bin and place such at strategic location 
for the attention of refuse collectors. Sample of recommended refuse bin 
can be seen at the Physical Planning Unit or the Trenchard Hall Court Yard. 

 
ii) Members of the University community should DESIST from emptying refuse 

in locally created dump sites near their homes, in gutters, by the roadside 
etc, but must BUY and USE refuse bins in their individual residences/offices 
etc. 

 
iii) NON-RESIDENT STAFF   who are in the habit of IMPORTING REFUSE 

from their homes in town into the campus should henceforth DESIST FROM 
THIS UNCIVIL PRACTICE as the Campus Security Service has been 
mandated to arrest (irrespective of status) and report such case(s) for 
transfer to the appropriate Disciplinary Committee. 

 
Please note that the old REFUSE DUMP SITES are hereby scrapped. They are no 
longer MEANT FOR DISPOSAL OF REFUSE FROM RESIDENCES/OFFICES, 
WORSHIP CENTRES AND COMMERCIAL VENTURES etc.  Please, procure a 
refuse bin for your building/block/worship centres etc and place such at a strategic 
location for evacuation by the refuse collectors. 
 
RESIDENTIAL QUARTERS 
Occupants of University residential quarters are responsible for keeping their premises 
clean, cutting the grass, maintaining well trimmed lawns, hedges and ornamental 
plants. 
 
Kindly note that henceforth, the University Management would be decisive in 
dealing with any defaulter. 
 
ALMS BEGGING 
Begging (under any guise) is prohibited on the University campus.  Members of the 
University community should report immediately to the Campus Security Service 



whenever anyone approaches their home or office to beg for alms or other 
unwarranted assistance.  There is a huge security risk in entertaining strangers who 
appear to be beggars. The Campus Security Service has been mandated to 
discourage this habit at worship centres during special programmes and especially on 
Fridays and Sundays. Any beggar caught will be handed over to the law enforcement 
agencies. 
 
 
Members  of the University community are enjoined to be conscious of the need to 
attain and maintain clean environment.  There must be a collective effort to ensure 
Environmental Sanitation on campus and to report defaulters to the appropriate 
University organ. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
O.I. Olukoya, MNIM, FPA 
Registrar 
 
 

 


